Town of Antrim
Board of Selectmen
Minutes of the May 15, 1995

Selectmen present were: Tom Davis and Peter Moore.
Paula Kulpinski was not present.

The meeting was called to order at 7:00 p.m.
The minutes of the May 1, 1995 meeting were approved as written.

Tom and Peter interviewed four candidates for the position of
Lifeguard. After the interviews they reviewed the candidates all
of which they felt were well gualified and agreed to offer the
position to Hannah Browning.

The following were approved and signed;

-Yield Tax in the name of Smith Harriman, (William Weston and
Norma Walker were signed last week}.

~Intent to Cut in the name of Swiftwater Girls Scout Camp.
-Yield Tax Certification for the year 1994-95.

~Current Use application in the name of Christie Ellinwood.
—-Letter to Mr. and Mrs. Emmett Lee re: water run off problems.

Martha Pinella reported briefly to the Board of Selectmen on
"Clean - Up" day is scheduled for Sunday May 13th. She asked if
the Selectmen would consider putting up "No Littering" signs
especially on Smith Road.

The letter from the Bennington selectmen re: the final Landfill
settlement was discussed and a counter proposal was agreed upon.
It will be prepared and reviewed to be delivered Wednesday to
Bennington,

Mike Beauchamp was authorized to purchase ma new tablef from the
Fire Department budget.

An expedited hearing for the Rossi abatement was authorized.

It was agreed that 1t would be a good idea to notify taxpavyers of
an estimated tax rate for the year if a reasonably accurate
estimate can be made. A decision on such a letter will be made
on May 22.

Work on updating the Tax Maps at an estimated cost of $1,000 was
authorized.

A Market Value of $13,000 was established on Map 7 lot 1545 which
has been taken out of current use,
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A review of the Tax billing on Map 8D lot 652 and 1488 for 1992,
93,94 will be loocked at on May 22nd.

An Auction of Tax deeded property was discussed. It was agreed
that the Town should try to hold this during July.

A decision on the request of Northern Lights Dance Studio was
postponed. It was requested that the individual involved be asked
to attend the May 22 Board Meeting.

The need for the blinker light on Main Street was discussed.
Brian Brown and Mike Beauchamp would be asked for input.

Peter asked about the possibility of getting outdoor lighting on
the back of the Elementary School Gym. Phil will speak to Keith
Burke about this.

Keith DuBois was appointed to the Aiken Committee,

The meeting adjourned at 9:45 p.m.

Respectfully submitted, Philip Dwight.



